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SUBJECT

A briefing on the District Court contract with the City of Auburn.

SUMMARY:

King County provides district court services for the City of Auburn pursuant to an interlocal agreement authorized by King County in 2006 and entered into by the City of Auburn in August 2012.  Today’s briefing will provide an update on the status of District Court services in Auburn.

BACKGROUND: 

King County District Court is the county’s court of “limited jurisdiction” and has responsibility to adjudicate all misdemeanant cases for unincorporated King County, cases filed by Washington State Patrol and other state law enforcement agencies, and cases from jurisdictions that contract for municipal court services. The County’s nine district courts, 255 employees, and 25 judges handle a caseload of over 200,000 cases per year. Those cases include: criminal misdemeanors and gross misdemeanors, domestic violence and anti-harassment orders of protection, first appearance felony bookings, civil matters up to $75,000, small claims, name changes, impound hearings, traffic infractions, parking cases, and authorization of search warrants. District Court operates innovative justice programs including Regional Mental Health Court, Regional Veterans’ Court, and Relicensing Court.

Under state law, incorporated cities can operate courts of limited jurisdiction to enforce city ordinances.  However, state statute also allows cities to contract with District Court for local city court services.  In 2006, the King County Council adopted Ordinance 15380 approving the Interlocal Agreement for Provision of District Court Services between King County and twelve cities. Thirteen cities currently contract with King County for District Court services and plan on continuing to contract with the county.

One such contract city is the City of Auburn, which began contracting with King County for district court services in 2012. At that time, the City of Auburn re-examined how it was providing municipal court services and decided to discontinue its city-run court and contract with the District Court instead. In September 2012, the King County Council enacted Ordinance 17403 which authorized a lease with the City of Auburn for the district court to be located at the Auburn Justice Center.

[bookmark: _GoBack]The Honorable Corinna Harn, Assistant Chief Presiding Judge for King County District Court, Dan Heid, City Attorney for the City of Auburnm, and Shelley Coleman, Finance Director for the City of Auburn will report to the Committee on how the Auburn District Court contract is working.

INVITED:

1. The Honorable Corinna Harn, Assistant Chief Presiding Judge, King County District Court 
2. Dan Heid, City Attorney, City of Auburn
3. Shelley Coleman, Finance Director, City of Auburn 
4. Rob Roscoe, Director of Human Resources/Risk Management, City of Auburn
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